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Dear Mr. Kramer, 
 
The City of Ann Arbor (City) appreciate RAM’s willingness to honor the original 2018 
pricing to complete the administration building interior renovations as included in Base 
Bid No. 2 of the original ITB 4553 bid form.  Prior to including this work into the existing 
contract, the Water Treatment Services Unit (WTSU) needs to draft a Change Order 
and seek City Council approval for the additional funds.  
 
Since the 2018 bid, a separate contract to upgrade the plant’s SCADA system and 
Control Room has begun.  The Control Room improvements include interior renovations 
to multiple spaces adjacent to the areas included in the 2018 Architectural and 
Structural repairs and has progressed to a point of final design and material selections. 
In order to ensure that the interior design components of these two projects are 
complete and cohesive, there will be some effort required to review and refine the 
original design, interior finishes, materials, as well as coordinate the limits of 
construction. For instance, additional work will be necessary to include renovations to a 
critical office space located between the limits of these 2 projects that was not 
adequately covered in either project’s original scope. 
 
In addition to the amount included in the Base Bid No. 2 of $656,275.00, the City will be 
authorizing an allowance, estimated in the amount of $90,000, to cover the design and 
construction work described above.  
 
 

Allowance No. 1 – Interior Renovations Additional Scope 

Add: Ninety Thousand and 00/100 Dollars ($90,000.00)    (Amount shall be shown 
in both words and figures. In case of discrepancy, the amount shown in words 
shall govern.) 

Utilization of this allowance will be at the City’s discretion and require written 
authorization from the City. 
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